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 President’s Report:

[image: image10.wmf]Rhonda is overseas at present but will be back for our Dinner meeting on the 14th.

In Rhonda’s absence Vice President Bev presented some points to the Board meeting on Rhonda’s behalf.  These were dealt with along with Rhonda’s 

· Thanks to the SOW Committee for their successful hosting of our IWD Luncheon on Sunday

· Encouragement to the Nominating Committee and

· Thanks again to the Constitution Review Committee

             ……………..Rhonda
Membership Committee Report:

The Membership Committee circulated to the Club the names of four prospective members for approval.  These have been approved and will now be invited to attend our Annual Meeting in May.
As well there are two new names which have been put to the Board as prospective members.
       ……………..Lynette

Program Committee Report:
A calendar has been circulated to all members outlining the upcoming activities.
Due to much of our Dinner meeting time being needed to attend to Club obligations we have kept our program to a minimum.

Our 14th March dinner meeting will be taken up with the Survey and Constitution Review.  In addition the Slate of Candidates will be presented.

April 11th Dinner meeting will require time to adopt the Constitution Review Committee presentation. 

Elections will also be held this evening and we will need time to allocate our ticket selling roster for the Cent Sale Raffle.

Our Dinner meeting on the 9th May will be our Annual General meeting and we are looking to have invited guests present at this dinner.
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However some light relief will come to these evenings in the form of “fines” being revisited and members are asked to come to the March dinner meeting complete with a suitable story that can be used in our “Share a Joke” segment on that night.

For our April Dinner meeting members are asked to bring along a baby/infant photo of themselves and we will conduct a small competition of matching the photo to the Zontian.
As usual our raffle will be run at each dinner meeting.

            ………………Bev

[image: image12.wmf]Finance & Fundraising Committee Report:
The committee met on Tuesday 6th March with Nan, Julie, Janice, Lorraine, and Therese present.
Our movie premiere was the main discussion and final details were added.

Tickets and flyers have been left at Hickmotts Supanews and members are asked to  -

a) Collect flyers for distribution 

b) Collect tickets to be sold. (Please try to presell these tickets and return any unsold ones to Hickmotts a.s.a.p.)
A big thank you to Lorraine Edwards for her donation for the lucky door prize.

Advertising is in place and our photo and story appeared in Friday 9th edition of the Bowen Independent.  A further item will appear in the Gleanings in the Wednesday 14th edition.

Personal sales and spreading by word of mouth is still the most effective means.

Mother’s Day Raffle – Bookings have been made at both Centrepoint Plaza and Magees Supermarket for ticket selling on the following dates:

Magees Thursday 5th April, Friday 20th April, Thursday 10th May, with Centrepoint Thursday 12th April, Thursday 26th April, Wednesday 2nd May.

We will need to allocate a roster for these times during our Dinner meeting on Wednesday 11th April.
Cent Sale – The Sailing Club is no longer available to us as a venue as the movie crew will be using it as a catering site.  The Wangaratta Bowls Club has been booked and Jan is attending to the application for a grant from the Community Events Sponsorship 2007 – Go for 2 & 5.  This was a big help to our cent sale last year.

Our 100 Club draws are progressing and our chocolate sales continue with a further order in the pipeline.

…………………………….Therese
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Status of Women Committee Report:

After our very successful International Womens Day function I am happy to present my committee’s costs associated with this event.  
(These were given at the Board meeting and will be represented at the Dinner meeting on 14th March).
Am I being presumptuous on behalf of our committee, and by the e-mails and word of mouth congratulations we have received, to say that this event has truly placed Zonta out there as a leading charitable organisation in our community.
      Thank you and Congratulations to all.
Our next important SOW day will the birth kit assembly day to be held on April 21st at President Rhonda’s office, to start at 9 am with a lunch break and work till we finish the 1000 kits (we hope).  This will be an excellent opportunity for members to socialize and relax while doing their bit to assist our “sisters” across the waters.

Lunch will be bought in at a small cost to each member and is open to discussion.

Once again we rely heavily on our member support.
            …………….  Veronica
PR  & Communications 

Committee Report:

Congratulations to the SOW Committee for the great publicity we have received from our IWD Luncheon. We are certainly fortunate in having the support of our local newspaper and their coverage was excellent.

Our Finance & Fundraising Committee have also to be congratulated with the photo and story in last Friday’s edition.

Our development of our web site has been further discussed and help is at hand from other clubs to progress further.

It was discussed and decided that we would try to concentrate on projects that we have undertaken as a club in our own right rather than general Zonta International information. (This can be accessed from the relevant web sites).

The hope is that we can have this web page completed or near to completion in time for the new Executive.

While I do have some photos I would appreciate any member who has a photo of our Zontians at work or enjoying one of our functions forwarding it to me for use on our web page.

               …………..   Cheryl 
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Committee for the Review of the Constitution Report: 
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We received the contact name and address of Kate Farrell from Pam Graham and we have consulted with Kate on our proposed review of our constitution.

The committee will photocopy and supply to each member a copy of the reviewed constitution.  This distribution will be made at the March meeting. 
Because it is essential that each member is supplied with a copy of the review document the documents will be labelled and those members who are not present at the March dinner meeting can arrange to pick up their copy from the LNQ’s office, which is opened on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays from 9 am to 2.30 pm.

It will be the responsibility of those absent members to ensure that they obtain their copy.
By distributing the reviewed copies at the March dinner meeting it will allow the Club to meet the 4 weeks notice of motion which is required under the Association Incorporation Act. 

              ………….Lynette

Nominating Committee Report:

We are following our timetable and we are working towards presenting the Slate of Candidates at the dinner meeting on 14th March.

       …………………Veronica
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Ed Note:  Some of these ladies may have been missed due to unforeseen circumstances ……there was no way I was going to risk a fine, so they are all listed above.
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Diary Dates
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Contacts





President


Rhonda Nilsson


0438756233


nilsson2@optusnet.com.au





Treasurer


Lyn Allison


47 866891


� HYPERLINK "mailto:allisons@tpg.com.au" ��allisons@tpg.com.au�





Secretary


Angela Cornwell


47861496 (H)


47851255(W)


� HYPERLINK "mailto:acdc@tpg.com.au" ��acdc@tpg.com.au�





Attendance


Lynette Klukas


47 850000


� HYPERLINK "mailto:lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au" ��lynetteklukas@bigpond.com.au�





Newsletter Editor


Cheryl Vennard


0747 853411


0747 853403


� HYPERLINK "mailto:venncons@tpg.com.au" ��venncons@tpg.com.au�





Club meets every Second Wednesday of the month 


Castle Motor Lodge 


Don Street Bowen 7pm





District 24 Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zontadistrict24.org" ��www.zontadistrict24.org�





Zonta International Website


� HYPERLINK "http://www.zonta.org" ��www.zonta.org�














An angry man is seldom responsible….


A responsible man is seldom angry……….








The easiest way to find something lost around the house is to buy a replacement.








Janice Pearce		6th January


Veronica Hickmott 	 8th January


Carol Ann Barrett 	 2nd February


Lyn Allison      	4th  February


Georgina Pio   		19th February


Margaret Sallway  	28th February


Susann Wagner  	4th March


Lorraine Rowan 	10th March


Lorraine Edwards  	20th March 


		


		�














Zontians…………


Membership Fees are due.


$150.00  by the end of April





You must be financial to be eligible to vote at the AGM	





Remember our Area Workshop “Grow Zonta” - 5/6 May in Mackay.  Please give this your urgent thoughts and reply asap. (This week)


These workshops are a great opportunity to network with Zontians from other areas, as well as being great fun.





Our International Women’s Day Luncheon





�











I would like to reprint a letter the Club has received via Zontian Bon  -


“Dear Aunt Bon and Zonta Club,


I want to thank you very much for the birthday gift of $10 and Christmas gift of $10 you sent me.


Christmas is celebrated at my church and had a lovely Christmas at school with my friends.


I bought a new dress for going to church.


I enjoy going to school and I am now in 1st grade senior highschool.  My parents are very thankful that you love me, may God bless you richly.


With love and prayer


Christine Debora.”





The original is with Sec Angela if you wish to read it prior to it’s  translation.





As usual our Zontians work well as a team…..











Our President thanks our speakers and supporters





Our inspirational, motivational speakers…all local women who have achieved what they knew they could do.


l – r ..President Rhonda, Dot Wyper, Barbara-Anne Benstead, Natalie Dray, Ruth Wilson and Chair of SOW Committee Veronica





Signs of a successful day – no one wanted to go home……





Zontian fellowship at work


Luella from Whitsunday and Rhonda from Bowen





Thank you to those members who were able to attend at the Murroona Gardens Aged Care Facility on Thursday to help the residents  celebrate IWD 





14th March Dinner Meeting


15th March Movie Premiere “Dream Girls”


4th April Board Meeting


6th-9th April   EASTER


11th April Dinner Meeting


21st April Birthing Kit Assembly


Mothers Day Raffle ticket selling days through April.


2nd May Board Meeting


5/6th May Area Workshop - Mackay
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